
MINUTES OF THE
BELL MEMORIAL PUBLIC LIBRARY

REGULAR MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING
MONDAY, AUGUST 29, 2016

6:30 p.m.  Local Time

AGENDA

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Dick Webb at 6:30.

PRESENT

Dick Webb, Honey Kuhn, Larry Yeiter, Sandy Schaeffer, Kylene Crabb, Stephen Boggs.

The Board wished to express their condolences to Roger Moriarty on the passing of his
mother.

MINUTES

Minutes of the July meeting.  Moved for acceptance as distributed by Jill Gross. 
Seconded by Kylene Crabb.  Carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

No members of the general public were in attendance.

TREASURERS REPORT

1.  Funds transfer due to Quine invoice for repair to A/C for server room.
From Line 100.3.04 Gas to Line 100.3.25 Repairs Equipment $2,109.00.

2.  Funds transfer due to photocopier service contract and overage.
From Line 100.3.19 Building Insurance to Line 100.3.25 Repairs Equipment $1,582.33.

Moved by Larry Yeiter and seconded by Honey Kuhn that the above noted transfers be
allowed.  Carried.

3.  Requesting by resolution a transfer between major categories due to shortage in line
100.3.09 Electricity.  Balance is currently $331.02.  Anticipate requiring $6,000 until the end
of the year.

Need to add $6,000.00 to line 100.3.09 Electricity bringing the Appropriation to
$18,200.00.  Transferring (reducing) $2,000 from each of the following line items:

100.4.01 Books Children
100.4.07 Equipment Technology
100.4.09 Books Adult

A resolution is required for this major category transfer.



After a discussion it was requested of the Director to request an Energy Audit by NIPSCO to
determine why the Library’s electric costs have increased.  Was also requested that we
subscribe to a budget plan from NIPSCO, especially for budgetary purposes.

The transfer of funds between major classifications.  Moved by Sandy Schaeffer and
seconded by Kylene Crabb that the resolution be passed and the transfer be made.  Carried.

CHILDREN’S DEPARTMENT REPORT

Story time is meeting on Wednesdays at 3:00 with 4-8 children in

attendance each week.  Two mothers of small children (who don’t

attend story time) were asked if a Friday morning story time would

be better.  They both said no, that Wednesday afternoon is fine, they

just get busy and forget to attend.

As a reward for summer reading club participation, Karla Hayden

led a painting class on August 20.  Each child in attendance painted

a canvas with either a race car or a peony.  The paintings were

beautiful and everyone had a great time.  

Lego club and kids night out will resume in September. 

August 2016 Jack and Jill Preschool

Report for Bell Memorial Library

We are off to a great start.  We love the room.  We are able to see the sunshine and weather changes. 

Arrival and dismissal work great by using the door that goes directly outside.  

The air conditioning is working well.  We do have a light out and ceiling tiles that need replaced.  

Nineteen children attend on Monday-Wednesdays and 8 attend on Thursday.                                         

                                     

As per the Board’s directive at the last meeting, all documents were received by the Library
pertaining to the Jack and Jill Preschool’s legal status etc.  Trustees requested a copy, Director
will forward by e-mail or regular mail.

PROGRAMMING/YOUNG ADULT REPORT

Director is still looking for someone to fill the position.

Honey Kuhn noted that a concerned Library patron did contact her in regard to adult
programming and the newsletter.

MAINTENANCE

1. Martha Shultz was hired for the Custodial position.



2.  A/C unit is repaired for the server room etc.

3.  Contractor Rhett Jones was at the Library about a week ago.  He brought with him an
electrical contractor and an HVAC contractor to investigate the potential remodeling in the
Bell-X room.  No word yet from him regarding a contract price.

Posted a notice on Facebook and our website for a request for proposal for the job, but have
had no response.  Not quite at the point of putting in a legal ad (very pricey).  Will ask
Dallas Richardson and Leon Beery as well, but I don’t know if they do commercial work.

The company Bob Miller Construction in Claypool, IN. was put forth as a potential contact,
though they frequently want architectural drawings to follow.  Director will inquire and report.

4.  Pavers were installed by Landscaper.  Bill was $403.70.

5.  Next area to be painted will probably be the Children’s Department; no date set yet.  All

posters for the Summer Reading Program are down, so now is a good time before Halloween.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

1.  Received an initial quote for our photocopier service contract of $3,600.00, was just over
$1,900.00 the previous year.  Big portion of the increase was due to printing items in color
(even if just one letter were in color, the machine would register a color print) which was the
reason behind a majority of the increase.  Spoke to Joe at Sands and a Technician came out
to edit how patrons and staff print to the machine.  Black and White copies go directly to the

print que, but color copies now require a pin number to be entered prior to color copies being
sent for printing.

The price we pay per copy for both b/w and color has increased which warranted that we
increase the price charged per copy.  Black and white copies are now 15 cents and color
copies are now 50 cents.

Updated contract is now $2,352.00.  Will have copy of invoice at the meeting.

2. Have had a small number of applications for the Clerk position.  Position was posted
around the Library, our Facebook page and the website.  Will proceed with placing a help
wanted ad in the Rochester and Warsaw papers.  Helped wanted ads have become quite
costly.

3. Finished weeding the DVD collection.  After we have double checked that the titles have
been deleted we will eventually begin an inventory of the Media department.

4. All documents requested from the pre-school have been received.  If you didn’t receive a
copy of them, please let me know.

5.  Budget has been posted on the Gateway site.  Director will also be posting it in-house and
on the web page.



6. The Oklahoma State Department of Corrections has a free service to public library for the
digitization of high school yearbooks.  Many Libraries in the state have participated and we
will also be participating.

7.  Brenda Cody has tendered her resignation effective 9/22.  Best of luck always.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

1.  With implementation of stronger internal controls we need to have a policy regarding
Petty Cash.  A resolution will be available at the meeting.  Tabled until next meeting.  Amount
of Petty Cash in-house was not immediately available.

2.  First public hearing for the 2017 budget.

3. Director requires guidance in regard to rates of pay for new hires.

Trustees requested updated copies of all current job descriptions.  

OTHER BUSINESS

1. Picked up discussion regarding status of new hires.  Is there still a probationary period for
new hires in the policies?  If not, one ought to be considered for inclusion.

2. Discussion about the Library’s Customer service training and abilities.  Trustees want to
make sure that all staff are trained to make eye contact with patrons as they enter the library
as well as being sure patrons are welcomed.  Discussed this as a possible in-house training
event with an outside trainer.

PAYMENT OF CLAIMS

Moved by Jill Gross and seconded by Honey Kuhn that the claims be allowed.  Carried.

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 7:19.

___________________________________ ____________________________________
Dick Webb, Vice President Honey Kuhn, Secretary


